I, Gayle Ziegler, an enrolled Lower Brule Sioux Tribal member am familiar with the Lower Brule Sioux tribe's practice since I have lived here all my life except for 10 years.

I was on the Lower Brule Sioux Tribal council from October 2009 to September 2011 and during my tenure on the council I never was aware of any official posting notice for the regular or tribal council meeting. The regular monthly council meeting is in the constitution for the first Wednesday of the month but when the council went out of town, I was never notified as a council member.

As far as I know, there never was proper notification done for the tribal membership in the tribal building, post office or stores.

Jayle Zuegler
Gayle Ziegler
LRST Mamber

Personally appeared and signed before me on this day 30 of Septem

NIKKI ZIEGLER
NOTARY PUBLIC
State of South Dakota

LX 12/16/2016